is served by it, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion
carried.

Nelson Hill Lift Station Pump Upgrade, Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented a request in the
amount of $42,067.69, to purchase two new 25hp pumps from Xylem. Commissioner Marshall made
a motion to approve the purchase, Commissioner Evans second. All voted in favor, no one opposed.
Motion carried.

2020 Addressing Victimization within the Juvenile Justice System Grant Application, County
Manager, Paige Dukes, presented the item stating the $99,938 in grant funds, fully reimbursed
through the grant, will assist juveniles who have been directly impacted by abuse, neglect, or trauma.
Judge Council has also consented to move forward with this grant. Commissioner Evans made a
motion to approve the grant, Commissioner Wisenbaker second. All voted in favor, no one opposed.
Motion carried.

Reports - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, commended Finance Director, Stephanie Black, for helping the
Lowndes County Animal Control department to get established with credit card payments which were
received and processed this past Friday. Mrs. Dukes also stated the repair for Old Quitman Road
bridge is around $15,000.00, and the County Engineer, Mike Fletcher, has forwarded that
recommended repair to the Georgia Department of Transportation and once their approval is
received, the county will move forward. Lowndes County Fire Rescue has fire prevention videos
available to see online and within the past few weeks there have been up to six new volunteer
firefighters. The river clean-up held October 10th was a success with many volunteers from the
community participating. Lastly, Judge Council has signed a letter for CASA to move forward and it
has been forwarded to the state.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD

Johnny Goss, 2356 Corey Drive, addressed the commission regarding his concerns related to his
property. Mr. Goss also presented pictures to the commission and asked regarding the resurfacing
of the road. Chairman Slaughter spoke to Mr. Goss after the regular session was adjourned.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Wisenbaker second.
Chairman Slaughter adjourned the regular meeting at 6:20 p.m.



